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A quarterly meeting of the Gov. Joseph Hiester Chapter, SAR, was held on Thursday, 
June 9th, 2016 at the Galen Hall Golf Club, 645 N. Galen Hall Road, Wernersville, PA 
19565. 
 
16 Members and 10 Guests were in attendance per the reservation list.   
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by President Leon E. Adam. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance, National Anthem, and Pledge to the SAR were led by 
President Leon E. Adam. 
 
The Invocation was given by President Leon E. Adam. 
 
President Leon E. Adam introduced the attendees and guests. 
 
Dinner was served. 
 
Chapter & State Eagle Scout Winner Brendan Salyards presented his winning essay. 
 
Guest speaker Lyn Otto gave an interesting presentation on “A Walk with Conrad 
Weiser” and how the Tulpehocken Path looks today. 
 
The minutes of the March 10th, 2016 Quarterly Meeting were reviewed, and upon 
motion approved as submitted.   
 
President’s Report: Leon Adam 

- Attended several Eagle Scout Courts of Honor including that for Brendan 
Salyards, our Chapter and PASSAR essay winner. 

- Attended the May PASSAR BOM meeting in Lancaster. 
- GJH Chapter did have a representative present for the City Park wreath laying. 

 
Treasurer's Report Summary:  David Loose 
Balance 3/10/16                                          $ 5,925.87 
Income 4,135.78 
Disbursements 1,692.81 
Cash on Hand* 6/9/16  8,368.84 
Cash in Savings 6/9/16 4,929.85 
Balance 3/10/16                                          $ 13,298.69 
*Included in Cash on Hand: reserves for the Color Guard Fund ($1,166.71), Youth 
Activities Fund ($972.95), 2017 Washington’s Birthday Luncheon ($84.69). 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was accepted and filed for Audit.   



Genealogist Report:  Eric Troutman 
 
New Members Ancestors

Brian A. Aynardi Philip DeTurk

William J. Faust Paul Barlet

William R. Snook James Cooper

Supplementals Approved

Raymond H. Longacre Joseph Zimmerman & Elizabeth (Guldin) 

Kutz

Larry A. Magdy Joseph Zimmerman

Gerald C. Peppel Joseph Zimmerman

Eric H. Troutman Peter Schmidt Jr. & Peter Schmidt Sr.

Applications at National Headquarters

New Member Applications Jerry O. Runyon, John L. Teaford, Sean M. 

Teaford

Supplemental Applications Willard N. Brensinger, Raymond H. 

Longacre (2), Larry A. Magdy (2), Gerald 

C. Peppel (2), Charles H. Seibert, Jayquan 

J.J. Sudler, L. Stefen H. Troutman

 
Our Chapter currently has 139 members and 10 prospective members.   
 
Committee Reports: 
 

- Eagle Scout: Barry Kauffman 
We can always use more members to present at Courts of Honor. 
 

- Veterans: No report. 
 

- Color Guard: No report.  
 

- Finance: No report. 
 
Old Business: None to report. 
 
New Business: None to report. 
 
Correspondence: None to report. 
 
President Leon Adam presented the Southwest Asia Veterans Corps certificate to David 
T. Shultz. 
 
President Leon Adam administered the oath of membership to new Compatriot 
William J. Faust.  The Rosette was presented by Past State President Eric Troutman. 
 
 



Good of the SAR: 
 
President Leon Adam made the following Announcements: 
 

- The next Executive Committee meeting will be Monday, Aug. 8th, 6:30 PM at the 
Geneological Society office at Goggleworks.  All interested members are 
welcome. 

- The next Quarterly dinner meeting will be Thursday, September 15th, at the 
Heidelberg Country Club. 

- The next PASSAR BOM meeting will be in August in Pittsburgh. 
- Allegiance Sunday will be June 12th, 2016 at Zion Moselem Lutheran Church.  

Service will be at 10:45 A.M. with marking of Patriot graves to follow. 
 
The members recited the SAR Recessional. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
David T. Shultz, Secretary 
 
 
Attachments: Reservation List 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Reservation List 
 
 


